MINUTE OF THE HALF-YEARLY GENERAL MEETING OF 
THE DALHOUSIE GOLF CLUB HELD IN THE CARNOUSTIE
GOLF HOTEL ON MONDAY 30th SEPTEMBER 2013 AT 8pm.



Present.  The Captain and 20 members.

1. The Captain welcomed members to the meeting.

2. Apologies.  Apologies had been received from 14 members.

3. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 26th February 2013.
The minutes were approved as a true record.  
Proposed by: N A Howie; seconded by: J Mitchell.

4.Matters Arising.
There were no matters arising from the Minutes.

5.Captain’s Report.

“Good evening gentlemen.

This summer at the annual Bruce Putting Cup we had a much better turnout with new members to the fore and the participation of a young professional from The Country Club, Brookline in Boston. Indeed had our Links Superintendent, Sandy Reid, not holed a putt near the end there might have been a first ever American professional winner of the trophy. Due to lack of numbers the annual Captain v Vice Captain had to be cancelled and will once again be contested at the New Year Game instead.

Turning to the golf I am delighted to see that almost all of our matchplay competitions are completed and my congratulations to all those who took part throughout the season. Our club champion Jim Wallace and the other matchplay and strokeplay winners will be celebrated at the Annual Dinner and Presentation of Prizes on the 8th of November here in the hotel. There is a sheet here for you to append your name at the end of the meeting which will then go on our noticeboard.

In Club matches and Seniors’ matches we had a very mixed season with wins, losses and draws. The Thornton trophy and Gary Player failed to be brought home by our gallant  teams but we played very well in both. Thanks must go to Ian Wilson and John Mitchell for working so hard to try to get teams out in all the matches, which is still proving to be a very difficult job.

Thanks are also due to those unsung heroes of our website who maintain it and attempt to keep it relevant and up-to-date.

This season the club were represented at the US Amateur Championship in Boston by Derek Cavellini, Alan Baird, Colin Sinclair (honorary club professional) and me. The trip went very well and many new contacts have been made for our club with famous golf clubs over two continents.

Recently your club council have set up a new sub-committee to start the planning aspects of our 150th birthday in 2018. Good luck to them and I am sure they will be very keen to entertain ideas from all club members.



Along with the notice of this meeting you all received the letter from the hotel with regards to the Commonwealth Games next summer and the lack of club access to the premises for almost a month. The club council will be looking into ways of minimising the disruption to next year’s golf season.

My thanks go to the club membership for their support over the last six months and more especially to the club council and office bearers.

One final plea to everyone: please support our annual dinner and presentation of prizes.    
  
Thank you.”

6. Accounts for the Year Ending 31st March 2013.
Copies of the accounts had been circulated to members.  The Treasurer drew members’ attention to the following points:

Income:
Subscriptions and Interest.  Almost all income came from these sources.  This was the final year of the current deposit arrangement for our capital (£160K) with RBS.  Options for its re-investment were under review, but getting a rate that would supply sufficient interest was looking more difficult.

Expenditure:
Storage and Insurance.  These were 2 of the larger single items of expenditure (c£500 each), and were reviewed regularly.
Audit.  The fee continues at the same price.
Annual Dinner.  The net cost has remained at the same general level (c£1000).
Golf.  This is our major expense, but given the Club’s circumstances, Council believes that this is appropriate.

Other:
Fixed Assets.  This is the items in our administrative area.
Stock.  Old items have been either written down or written off.
Creditors.  This is represented by the belated presentation of bills by the Hotel.

There were no questions of the Treasurer and the Captain thanked him for his efforts throughout the year.

7. Appointment of Auditors.
It was agreed that FourM should be re-appointed as the Club’s Auditors.
Proposed by: G W Wilson; seconded by D Ford.

8. Election of a Representative to the Carnoustie Golf Links.
The Captain was stepping down and wished to propose A McColgan as his replacement; this was seconded by I Wilson, and approved.

The meeting recorded its thanks to the Captain, particularly for all his efforts as Chairman of the Links.


9. Report from CGL Representatives.
Accounts.  The accounts to the 31st March 2013 had been completed and showed a surplus of £256K.  There had been a VAT error which resulted in an under-declaration of £51K.  Currently, there was £1.4M in the bank, but the Links would run at a loss of £150K per month from October.  As at mid-September, there was £234K of pre-paid green fees for 2014.
Buddon Links.  It was still anticipated that the new holes would be in play from the start of the 2014 season.  The SGU had completed the course assessment and the revised SSS was awaited.
Building Project.  An on-course toilet was to be provided at the shelter between the 15th tee on the Championship and the 8th fairway on the Burnside at a cost of c£26K.
Charitable Status.  Work was progressing on this project.
Winter Arrangements.  Mats would be required from 4th November.  The Championship would be closed for 2 weeks from 4th November; the Buddon and the Burnside would close for one week only this year starting on 18th November and 25th November respectively.  The Championship would remain on its normal circuit with some re-direction away from heavily used areas.

In response to a query from N A Howie, G W Paton explained that the VAT error had been created by an incorrect formula in a spreadsheet supplied by the Links’ financial advisers.  It had been found by the auditors this year, but it had actually been in place the previous year as well so that the error covered 8 VAT periods.  As well as the actual amount underpaid, there would also be penalties and discussions were on-going as to who, ultimately, would pay the bill.

10. Any Other Business.
Accounts.  On reflection, N A Howie thought that the accounts had not been approved.  This was correct, at which point their approval was proposed by N A Howie, seconded by G W Wilson and agreed.

Seniors Match.  D Ford enquired about arrangements for the match against St Andrews New (away) as there seemed to have been one or two issues raised.  The Seniors’ Convener explained that the Carnoustie and St Andrews Links’ Committees operated different systems for match priorities.  The match would never be played on the Old Course because of the charges levied in St Andrews.  However, next year the match would be split between the New and the Jubilee which would give variety and shorten the time between the first and last matches.  He also hoped that access to the private car park would be arranged.

Consecutive Ballots.  N A Howie asked about the withdrawal of consecutive ballots on the Championship course on Saturdays.  It was confirmed that the CGL Board had amended the Special Arrangement to remove the Club’s access to consecutive ballots on the Championship and to replace it with every second ballot.  This had resulted in two responses from the Club: one from Graeme Paton as a Director, and one from Council, as a result of which the decision would be reviewed at the next Board meeting.  However, the decision to revise the arrangement would remain extant.  It should also be noted that the Board would have a right to amend any such arrangement, regardless of our opinion.  However, since there were procedural queries about how this was dealt with and our lack of opportunity to respond before the meeting, it was hoped that the decision would be revoked so that all such arrangements could be considered by the appropriate sub-committee. 
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There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.30pm.
